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October 7, 2021 
 
City of Haverhill Conservation Commission 
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Haverhill, MA 01830 
 
RE: Notice of Intent for Haverhill Solar Project at 139 Amesbury Line Road 

MassDEP File #033-1499 
Response to Peer Review Comments 

 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
On behalf of the applicant, Solar Smart LLC, Goldsmith, Prest & Ringwall, Inc. (GPR) is in 
receipt of a second round of comments emailed from Comprehensive Environmental 
Incorporated (CEI) dated September 28, 2021 for the solar farm project at 139 Amesbury 
Line Road in Haverhill. 
 
These responses, plans and reports are provided to you as “Revision #3 dated 10/7/21.”  
The nature of the comments are technical, adding functionality to the drainage system and 
maintenance language, and are not substantial changes to the overall project scope or 
impact. 
 
GPR provides the following responses to comments for your review and consideration.  
 

Comment #1:  Stone Diaphragm:  
It looks like the stormwater enters the stone diaphragm through a 12” 
perforated pipe, fills the stone voids and then flows out the surface, 
essentially acting as a long level spreader. The design reduces the 
peak flow at design point AP-1 (driveway entrance) for the 2 and 10 
year storm events, which meets Standard 2 requirement. I’m still 
concerned about the additional stormwater volume at AP-1 and how 
that may impact adjacent properties. I feel this is something that we 
should discuss, considering the neighbors’ concerns about flooding 
and high water table in this area. 

 
RESPONSE: In response to a clarifying Zoom call on 9/30/21 with the 

Conservation Agent, CEI, and the City Engineer, modifications 
have been made resulting in the reduction of total volumetric flow 
to AP-1.  The changes specifically include the extension of a 12” 
HDPE discharge from Catch Basin #3 (CB-3) to its level spreader 
outlet to direct this discharge towards the 24” RCP culvert under 






